S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Planning Committee Meeting held at 7.00pm 
on Monday 7th September 2015 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1. Present: Mr A Evans, Mr D Price, Mr K Reynolds, Mr M Narborough, Mr D Steward-Brown, Mrs Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk).
Public: Mr R Kerkham

    Apologies: Mrs D Gotts 
2.  To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 24th August 2015:  These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Evans, seconded by Mr Narborough, with all members in favour they were signed by the Chairman.

3. To record declarations of any interests: Mr Price stated that he knew the owner of 2 Bryony Court.
4. To receive questions from the public: Mr Narborough introduced Mr Kerkham and explained that he was present to discuss the new junction at Oak Avenue/Castle Rising Road.
Mr Kerkham said that he was finding it difficult to express his horror and disgust at the new junction at Oak Avenue/Castle Rising Road.

He said that he had contacted both Borough Councilors Mrs Nockolds and Mr Daubney; however they had confirmed that it was a County Council decision.

Mr Kerkham explained that he had then contacted Norfolk County Council regarding the matter to express that the design and layout of the crossing is terrible and dangerous.

He said that he was informed that the person dealing with the matter was on annual leave until 9th September 2015.

Mr Price explained that a few other residents had contacted the Parish Council to highlight their concerns. He said that following discussions with the Highways Safety Technicians an email had been received explaining why the crossing had been designed in such a manner.
Mrs Cornwell provided Mr Kerkham with a copy of the email from the Highways Safety Technician.

Mr Price explained that following requests from residents in the Oak Avenue and Wootton Meadows Estate areas, the Parish Council has lobbied for a safe crossing point over Castle Rising Road for a number of years.

He confirmed that the Parish Council is pleased to have a crossing now in place.

Both Mr Price and Mrs Cornwell said that they have driven into Oak Avenue and whilst acknowledged that the junction layout is significantly different, neither experienced any difficulties entering or exiting the junction.

Mrs Cornwell said that she had also waited for a period of time to see how vehicles managed the junction. She confirmed that she didn’t see or experience any problems. 

Mr Evans said that he too had driven into Oak Avenue and had felt that it was quite tight and he had noticed black car tyre marks on the kerbs.

Mr Narborough stated that he had spent some time at the location on Sunday and he had taken some photographs of vehicles both entering and exiting the junction. He said that the widths of each carriageway are not the same.

Mr Price stated that the email from the Highway Safety Technician had explained the reason for this.

Mr Kerkham agreed that the extent of the problem could be dependent on the vehicle type, however said that he had not known another junction where vehicles have to reverse to allow another vehicle to enter.
Mr Reynolds said that he had also visited the junction; he believed that the new layout is a Norfolk County Council policy; he said that other similar junctions can be found in Heacham and Aylsham. He sympathised with residents but felt it had been designed from a safety aspect.

Mr Reynolds felt that a site meeting with the Highways Technicians may provide clearer reasons as to why the junction was designed in such a way.

Mrs Cornwell stated that all the residents’ queries and concerns have been forwarded to the Highways Technician for her to respond to.

She said that Norfolk County Council has confirmed that they will continue to monitor the situation.
Mrs Cornwell suggested that Mr Kerkham waits to hear the response from the Highways Technician, and if after that time he is still unhappy a meeting can be requested.

Mr Kerkham thanked members for allowing him to attend and raise his concerns, he then left the meeting.

5. To discuss Planning Applications received and notifications of the Borough Council Applications for Grant or Refusal:  

15/01288/F  
Leslaw, 31 Nursery Lane, South Wootton

Extensions, alterations and detached garage 

Decision – Support the Application

15/01303/O
Hilltops, 85 Nursery Lane, South Wootton

Site development proposal for 2 dwellings (revised site plan area) at Hilltops 85 Nursery Lane South Wootton
Decision – Support the Application, with previous conditions imposed by the Borough Council (Application No 14/01160/O refers)
15/01320/F
2 Bryony Court, South Wootton

Extension to Dwelling

Decision – Support the Application

15/00052/TPO

Lili Serene, Hall Lane, South Wootton

T1 & T2 Willow Trees x2 re pollard
Mrs Cornwell said that this is for information only; she explained that the Tree Officer at the Borough Council will look at the trees and make the appropriate decision.
The Borough Council has GRANTED Planning Permission for the following Applications:
15/01012/F

7 Spinney Close, South Wootton 

Extension to existing property
Post Box Update: Mrs Cornwell informed members that she had written to Royal Mail to inform them that following the closure of the Nursery Lane Post Office and Post Box, other Post Boxes in the local area were becoming full.
She said that a man from Royal Mail had contacted her to advise that more and more people are posting online packets and these are getting wedged in the top of Post Boxes causing problems.

She said that the man had been grateful that the Parish Council had drawn the matter to his attention and he would ensure that boxes are emptied twice a day. 

Mr Narborough commented that the information on the Post Box at Oak Avenue, still directs people to use the Nursery Lane Post Office after the last collection time.

Mrs Cornwell said that she would advise Royal Mail.
Public Examination of the Borough Council of Kings Lynn and West Norfolk Site Allocations and Development Management Policies Pre-Submission Document (January 2015): Mrs Cornwell informed members that notification had been received from Clare Cobley, the Programme Officer to confirm that the hearing sessions will resume on 30th September 2015.

She said that matters relating to South Wootton will be heard on Tuesday 3rd November 2015 at 9.30am in the Wembley Room, Lynnsport.

Mr Price confirmed that anyone interested can attend.  
6.  To discuss Highways Issues: 

Telephone Kiosk on Grimston Road: Mr Reynolds reported that the Telephone Kiosk on Grimston Road was looking in a poor state of repair.
He asked if it was still operational.

Mrs Cornwell said that if the Telephone Kiosk is in working order, a request can be made for it to be cleaned.

Mr Reynolds agreed to investigate the matter and advise Mrs Cornwell accordingly.
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.50pm.
7.  NEXT MEETING: Monday, 21st September 2015, in the Parish Council Meeting Room, South Wootton
21st September 2015
       
          

     
                           Chairman
